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1.
Complexity Measurement

In the October 2005 meeting of Q.6/16 (Nice), contribution VCEG-AA07 offered a number of proposals for the use of computational complexity measurement in codec standardization, which can form a basis for procedures to be used in the development of future video codecs (“H.265”, etc.).  

The AHG chairs believe that increased attention to complexity measures, and improved optimization of the tradeoff between the complexity and performance of coding tools should be undertaken in future work.

2.
H.264 “Fast” Profile
At the July 2005 meeting of SG16 (Geneva), it was agreed in a joint meeting of Q.1/16 and Q.6/16 (VCEG) that work on a “Fast” (computationally efficient) Profile for H.264 would not be further pursued.

Instead, it was agreed that signaling extensions to Rec. H.241 would be developed in Q.1/16 which would permit the signaling of a set of constraints on H.264 encoder operation, within the existing Baseline Profile.  The negotiated constraint set would enable H.264 encoder and decoder operation using less computational resources, compared to the constraints of the Baseline Profile alone.

In the November 2005 meeting of Q.1/16 (Geneva) this work was progressed, and the latest draft text for Rec. H.241 to support the signaling of these constraints appears in Q1-E07 and Q1-E09r1 from that meeting.  Q.1/16 anticipates that the final text will be available in the April 2006 meeting of SG16, when Consent of revised H.241 is planned.
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